Dear Boston Latin School Faculty Member:  

Please Participate in the 2nd Annual National Teach-In on Global Climate Change Solutions on Thursday, February 5th!
BLS Youth CAN needs your support for this important educational event.  On February 5th, 2009 BLS will join other high schools and colleges across the country in a day of education and awareness raising activities aimed at focusing attention on the problem of climate change.  The Headmaster has given her support for this day, and we hope you will too! While Youth CAN has multiple activities planned at BLS for Thursday the 5th, the success of the event will largely depend on the participation of the faculty.

To make this day successful it is important to have faculty participation. We are asking faculty to commit to teaching about climate change in your classes on February 5th.  To help you do this, Youth CAN has put together a list of links to websites with interdisciplinary lesson plans about climate change for all grade levels.  The links are available on our website at www.blsyouthcan.org, and can be accessed by clicking on the “for educators” page.  Of course, it’s understood that not every faculty member knows all there is to know about global warming. We are in hopes however, that all teachers will be able to present this as an opportunity to approach this important issue as a community of learners, and utilize the resources that we’ve compiled.

BLS Youth CAN will be hosting two assemblies in the school auditorium on the 5th.  First period, Youth CAN students will perform a play for class V, and then will repeat the performance 3rd period for class VI.  The performances will be aired on BLS TV for those who wish to tune in and watch in their classes.  In addition, the safari montage broadcast system will be airing the Endangered Planet: The Environmental Cost of Growth (aired on WGBH, 55 minutes long) which deals with how humans have interacted with the environment and changed it. The piece is divided in to shorter segments that may be viewed independently.  All teachers were sent an email with instructions regarding how to log on to the safari system.  However, if anyone needs help, please see Mr. Watson in the library.
The organizers of this national teach-in have challenged all participating schools to try to involve at least fifty faculty members per school. Last year we had 48 faculty members who participated!  This year we hope to have even more, and are encouraging faculty to dedicate anywhere from 10 minutes to a half an hour in each of their classes on February 5th to this important issue.  
To generate enthusiasm for the teach-in and encourage faculty participation, Youth CAN is posting an ongoing list of those faculty members who have already signed up to teach about global warming on the 5th  on a giant participation-o-meter outside the main office.  Look to see which of your colleagues are participating.  If you plan to teach about climate change that day and aren’t listed yet, please email Ms Arnold in room 025 at catebarnold@aol.com and students will add your name!  Also, please don’t hesitate to email with any thoughts, questions, or concerns.
Finally, we’re asking all students and staff to wear green on the 5th as a means of focusing attention on the green initiatives that are such an important part of the global warming solution.  During the three lunches on the 5th, Youth CAN students be conducting blind taste tests comparing bottled water and tap water highlighting the environmental importance of not buying bottled water.  
Thank you in advance for your support!
Boston Latin School Youth Climate Action Network (Youth C.A.N.) 

